Town of Woodstock Selectmen's Meeting Tuesday, June 2, 2020 Using ZOOM

Woodstock Selectmen: Gil Rand, Charyl Reardon, Scott Rice Lincoln Selectmen: OJ Robinson, Tamra Ham, Jayne Ludwig Woodstock Staff: Judy Welch, Ryan Oleson, Kevin Millar

Lincoln Staff: Butch Burbank, Tara Tower, Ron Beard, Jeff Burnham, Chad Morris

Public: David Beaudin, Patrick Griffin, Melissa Sabourn, Bill Waterhouse, Kelly Watts, Brian Muise, Ernie Holtzman, Jeanne Beaudin, Tracey Brumlik, Donna Daly, KFSUWI, Michelle Fairbrother, Matt Manning, Ellie Harvey, Steve LaFrance, Annie Anderson, Carol Riley, Patrick, Suzan Ballmer, Ivan Strickon, Kim Pickering, Becky Noseworthy, Justin LaBarge, Tony Drapeau, Barbara Conn, Margaret Aranyosi, Nicole's Phone, Lea Donahue, Joseph Bossie, Jerry Stringham, Kim Provencher, Margie Gozdiff, Steve, Kelsee Beaudin, Thomas, Penaltybox1

Scott called the meeting to order at 5:05 p.m.

Steve LaFrance/Horizons Engineering/Pemi River Crossing:

Steve LaFrance reviewed the preconstruction documentation, for the Pemigewassett River Sewer Crossing Rehabilitation, with the Board which included the contract and notice to proceed. Gil motioned to approve the contract and notice to proceed as presented and sign at the office. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Minutes of the May 19, 2020 Meeting:

Gil motioned to accept the minutes of the May 19, 2020 Selectmen's Meeting and sign them at the office. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Joint Minutes of the May 7, 2020 and Joint Non-Public Meeting:

Gil motioned to accept the joint minutes and joint non-public minutes of the May 7, 2020 Joint Selectmen's Meeting and sign them at the office. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Joint Session with the Town of Lincoln:

Summer Day Camp:

The Board discussed whether they should cancel the summer day camp program. Several different alternatives were offered and discussion was focused on the safety of the staff and children along with the whether or not the Universal Guidelines could be met. The Board recognized letters that were received from Megan Woods and Denise Drapeau and entertained public comments through the Zoom chat. The Woodstock Board asked for time to come up a couple alternative before voting to cancel summer camp. A Joint Meeting was scheduled for Friday, June 6th to vote on alternative plans.

Fourth of July Celebration:

Discussion was held pertaining to the Fourth of July celebration. Concerns were raised about surrounding areas cancelling and the size of the crowd that would attract here being that the Fourth of July falls on a Saturday. Tammy motioned to cancel the Fourth of July Parade and postpone the fireworks to a later date. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Summer Concert Series:

The Summer Concert Series has been canceled up to July 25th. The Board will revisit the beginning of July to make a decision about the rest of the summer.

Suzan Ballmer/Opening Public Access to Mirror Lake:

The Board reviewed a letter from Suzan Ballmer that addressed her thoughts and concerns about access to Mirror Lake being closed. Suzan offered suggestions that she thought would be helpful in the planning process to reopen Mirror Lake. The Board will take Suzan's suggestions under advisement.

Parks and Playground:

Charyl motioned to reopen Cascade Park and the Woodstock Family Park as soon as proper signage is in place and keep Staple Rock Park and the playground closed until the Stay at Home order is lifted or until the Universal Guidelines put out by the Governor can be properly managed. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Mirror Lake:

Charyl motioned to reopen Mirror Lake to the residents of Woodstock and Thornton as soon as proper signage is in place. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Police Department/Requisition New Radio:

Ryan asked the Board to authorize the purchase of a new radio for the cruiser that is due to be replaced this year. He explained that the radio in that cruiser is broken and cannot be repaired. Ryan noted that the radio will be transferred to the new cruiser. Charyl motioned authorize the purchase of \$5011.85 for the new radio and sign the requisition at the office. Gil seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

Public Participation:

The public was able to participate remotely over Zoom by going to www.zoom.us, using the Zoom App on a cellphone, or on a landline calling 1-646-558-8656 Password: 570051 and entering Meeting ID: 929 3520 5981 Password: TOW-043020. If the public were unable to access the meeting, they were asked to call 603-745-8752 for assistance.

Patrick offered his views pertaining to summer day camp and Mirror Lake.

Gil motioned to adjourn the Selectmen's Meeting at 6:25 p.m. Charyl seconded the motion and the vote was affirmative.

June 16, 2020